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Friday, 14th October 2022
Dear Parents,

Parent Consultation Meetings

We are looking forward to Parent Consultations taking place online next week on Tuesday |8th and
Thursday 20th October from 4-7pm. Just a reminder that if you have not yet booked your
appointments, the link to our Parents’ Evening booking system can be found at the bottom of the home
page on our school website. If you need any support booking your appointments do contact our school
admin team on 0208 249 6800.

Pupils in Years | to 6 will bring home their maths, English and RE books today in their school bags so
you can take time to look over them with your child at the weekend.

When looking through your child’s book you may like to ask them the following questions:

e What are you most proud of?
e Which is your favourite piece of writing this year?
e What are you trying to get better at this year?

Changes to Pupil Feedback

We have introduced new feedback guidelines this academic year following work carried out by a school
working party in the Summer term which included looking at the best available research on effective
marking and feedback in schools. Feedback is a regular part of every lesson and helps pupils to identify
their next steps in learning. Feedback is given in a wide variety of ways including whole class feedback,
small group feedback, individual feedback and written marking. Under our new feedback guidance if a
child has succeeded in meeting the learning objective for that lesson it will be highlighted in yellow.This
helps both the teacher and the child to quickly identify their successes.When necessary, written
marking will identify next steps in pupils’ learning but this may also be communicated to pupils in a
variety of other ways that are not evidenced in the books for example verbally, through peer talk, by
using the interactive screens to model, scaffold and share examples of exemplary work.

We would be grateful if the books could be sent back to school with your child on Monday |7th
October so their learning can continue as children often need their exercise books to refer to prior
learning.

Best wishes,
CtS Leadership Team



